Meeting of the GC Policy Committee 

Monday, November 30, 2009; 12:00pm – 2:00 pm

Room 203
Present: Jo-ann Archibald (for Beth Haverkamp), Barbara Evans, Darrin Lehman, Cyril Leung, Max Read, Jenny Phelps, Lisa Pountney (minutes), Arvind Saraswat, Curtis Suttle, Jim Thompson (Chair), Joyce Tom, Suzana Topic (for Helen Burt).
Guests: Rebecca Trainer
Regrets: Tim Cheek, Daniel Granot, Peter Leung, Bruce MacDougall, Cindy Prescott, Ed Putnins, Mrigankk Sharma, Mahesh Upadhyaya 


1. Adoption of Agenda


Motion: That the agenda be approved.



Barbara Evans


Cyril Leung









Carried.
2. Minutes of  last meeting (October 27, 2009)


Motion: That the minutes of the October 27, 2009 meeting be approved.



Cyril Leung


Arvind Saraswat









Carried.
3. Remarks from the Chair

MITACS will present at the next meeting on January 26th, 2010.
4. Business arising

a. Adjusting admission policy statement to communicate wider range of eligibility considerations for Aboriginal and other non-traditional applicants.
Jenny reminded the committee that this was discussed at the last meeting, and concerns the Calendar entry on the minimum eligibility requirements for admission into a graduate program.  At the previous meeting Jenny proposed that we alter the wording slightly to reflect our actual practices in terms of the flexibility that the Dean of Graduate Studies has in admitting students that may not meet the quantitative minimum eligibility requirements. 
Jenny said the Aboriginal Strategic Plan Implementation Committee would like to see some wording in the admission statement that conveyed the flexibility and encouragement we have towards aboriginal applicants. 

Jenny took the group through the revised wording of the policy that was generated from the feedback heard at the last committee meeting.  
The committee discussed four final amendments to be made to the policy, and then voted to approve the revised admission policy statement.
Motion:  To approve the revised master’s admission policy statement to read, 

“Alternatively, applicants who do not meet the requirements stated above, but who have had other significant formal training, relevant professional experience, and/or otherwise possess demonstrable knowledge or expertise that would prepare them adequately for successful study in a specific graduate program, may be granted admission on the recommendation of the appropriate graduate program and approval of the Dean of the Faculty of Graduate Studies.

Individuals of Aboriginal ancestry are particularly encouraged to apply.  Additional information for Aboriginal applicants to graduate programs is available at: http://www.grad.ubc.ca/aboriginal/”

To approve an additional statement to the doctoral admission policy statement to read, 

“Individuals of Aboriginal ancestry are particularly encouraged to apply.  Additional information for Aboriginal applicants to graduate programs is available at: http://www.grad.ubc.ca/aboriginal/”

Unanimous 









Carried.

This version will now go to the Graduate Council New Programs and Curriculum Committee as well as the Senate Admission Committee for approval. 

b. International visiting students – admission, registration and fees issues.

Jenny mentioned that this issue was also raised at the last meeting but requires further discussion. 

There is some concern about the way in which we bring international visiting graduate students to UBC.  Jenny reiterated the three different administrative avenues through which this process currently happens, the liability and reporting issues associated with those avenues, and the need to adapt the policy to bring accountability without creating more administrative burden. 
Jenny took the group through the proposed changes to the policy, and mentioned that the proposal has come from a group that has been meeting to discuss this issue, consisting of herself and representatives from Faculty Relations, International Student Development, Go Global and UBC Dairy Education & Research Centre.
To facilitate these changes we will need to make the process as simple as possible, by developing a new, simple form that can be jointly filled out by the hosting Faculty, the graduate advisor and the students.  There will be no fee associated with this form, it will simply be sent to the Faculty of Graduate Studies and the student will be entered into the student database.
There was general debate around the addition of more paper work than necessary and whether or not the visiting students need to exhibit adequate proficiency in English. There was agreement among the group that it was important to be able to track the students, but that this process had to be as simple as possible.
Next steps: Jenny will take feedback from the committee and draft the form.
The committee then discussed whether visiting students should have to pay fees, and if so how much and what does this include i.e. health insurance.  It was mentioned that the concept of fees was against the grain of the international mobility we are trying to promote. 
Jenny took note of the committee’s concerns, will take them back to the working group and then report back.  Jenny will also seek guidance and clarification on the liability issue. 
5. New Business

a. The form of doctoral dissertations

Barbara took the committee through the draft paper explaining why we are proposing to change/update the form of doctoral dissertations.  This draft has been created by a small group, made up of representatives from FoGS and other faculty members. 

The purpose of this is to be more flexible and to accommodate a variety of options for theses and dissertations.  We are also trying to define more clearly what our expectations of a thesis are.

Barbara would like feedback and comments from the committee and their faculties, and then based on this feedback will refine the document further. 
The majority of the committee thought the document made sense and agreed it would be helpful to have a consistent format, and that there needs to be clearer communication with students and external examiners regarding expectations around theses and dissertations.
The document will be sent to Graduate Advisors and Associate Deans for further feedback.
b. Doctoral exams procedures
Rebecca took the committee though the relevant document, and explained that we would like to giver clearer communication to supervisors, external examiners, staff and students with regards to exams procedures.  This is a result of receiving feedback that those currently involved do not feel well enough informed about how the process works, who is involved, what the decisions are etc. 

Rebecca mentioned that while this document does not contain all of the information that will be communicated, we would welcome the committee’s feedback about how the information has been presented. 

There was a discussion around who can be an external examiner, and how difficult it can be to find one.  Jim also raised the issue of the 7 year period within which the external examiner should not have had a collaborative relationship with the candidate or the supervisor. Should this be reduced? It was also mentioned that the wording of the document needed to be condensed to one or two pages.  

The document needs further clarification and discussion by the committee.
6. Adjournment of the meeting

Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.


Arvind Saraswat


Cyril Leung












Carried.

7. Next meeting:  January 26, 2009; 12:00 – 2:00; Room TBA
